North Hertfordshire Local Plan 2011 - 2031 - Consultation Period Extended for the Main Modifications —

Subject Consultation period finishes: Monday 4 March 2019
From Local Plans <Local.Plans@north-herts.gov.uk>

To Tina Lilley <Tina.Lilley@north-herts.gov.uk>

Date 15/01/2019 14:33

Dear Sir/Madam

The consultation period for the Main Modifications to the North Hertfordshire Local Plan 2011 — 2031 has
been extended. The consultation period will now run until Monday 4™ March 2019.

Any consultation responses which have already been received by the Council will be treated as being
received within the consultation period.

Following the Local Plan Examination hearing sessions in 2017 and 2018, the Inspector has stated that
consultation on the main modifications can proceed. The proposed main modifications are drafted to ensure
that the policies set out in the Local Plan Proposed Submission Version and examined by the Inspector are
sound.

A schedule of Main Modifications to the Local Plan has been prepared and has been published for public
consultation.

The schedule of Main Modifications is available to view:

on our website: www.north-herts.gov.uk/localplan; and

at the Council Offices during normal opening hours.

Copies of the schedule of Main Modifications are also available to view in the District’s libraries and at
Stevenage Central, Stevenage Old Town and Luton Central libraries during their normal opening hours.

Our preferred method for accepting your representations is through our website. There are guidance notes
to help use the software which are available on the website.
You can also send representations by

email: local.plans@north-herts.gov.uk; or

post: Strategic Planning and Projects Group, North Hertfordshire District Council,
PO Box 10613, Nottingham, NG6 6DW.

Representations relating to the legality and soundness of the Main Modifications submitted within the
consultation period will be logged by the Council and will be forwarded to the Programme Officer for
consideration by the Inspector.

Please note that representations to the consultation will be made available for public inspection. Your name
will be published on the Council’s website and in publically available documents once the consultation has
closed. We will not publish addresses or email addresses.

If you have any queries with regards to this consultation, or if you would like to be removed from the mailing
list, please send an email to local.plans@north-herts.gov.uk or call us on 01462 — 474531.

Yours sincerely
Senior Planning Officer

North Hertfordshire District Council
Council Offices, Gernon Road
Letchworth Garden City
Hertfordshire

SG6 3JF
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